


pharmacists and general practitioners in the Australian health system are non-
standardised and suboptimal. We agree that information sharing with GPs may be
required as a condition for supply of a medicine listed in Schedule 3 Appendix M. We also
agree that MyHealth Record is a suitable option to facilitate information sharing. We
recommend that clear guidance be developed by relevant professional organisations
(such as PSA, PGA, RACGP) to facilitate timely information sharing including in instances
where a person does not have a MyHealth Record.

Are there additional criteria that should be included?

No

The application to amend the Poisons Standard
Is this sufficient level of detail for completion of an application?

No further comment
Are the proposed requirements for the application form reasonable?
No further comment

Does this level of guidance provide sufficient information and flexibility for future
scheduling decisions in relation to Appendix M?

No further comment

Monitoring, evaluation, compliance and enforcement of Appendix M
Are these provisions adequate for monitoring, evaluation, compliance and enforcement
of Appendix M criteria?

The University of Sydney School of Pharmacy supports a review of the existing
competency standards framework by the Pharmacy Board to establish competence to
comply with Appendix M controls, as part of the registration standards.

If the Board decides that there are additional competencies to comply with Appendix M
controls, it is our opinion that these competencies should be included at the General








